Leadership in MD105
Fellow Lions,

I have recently been appointed by the Council of Governors to the role of Global Leadership Coordinator for MD105 – making me part of the Global Action Team for the Multiple District.

Each District has its own Global Leadership Coordinator and I will meet with them either face to face or via a webinar throughout the year.  This will help to provide a coherent and common approach to Leadership and offer solutions to those problems Coordinators or Clubs highlight.

You will be aware Lions Clubs International introduced the concept of Global Action Teams from the beginning of July 2017, and I know this has caused concerns, and at times, a lack of understanding, within many Clubs.  I hope that through the discussions I hold with the District Coordinators and in responding to individual queries and requests for further information, we will be able to reassure and help each Club move forward enabling them to embrace this concept.  Remember much of it is not new – we all Serve and we are all interested in Membership – the addition is the highlighting of Leadership (an integral part of helping Clubs develop) and encouraging the three strands to work together, under the supervision of a specified Chair.
It will be important that the Leadership teams provide the knowledge about our organisation, how it is organised, what we do and what it means to be a member of a Lions’ Club.  Service will keep Lions informed of our Brand and good projects being undertaken at all levels from Clubs to International.  For Membership we need all Lions to approach family, neighbours, friends, work colleagues with the specific aim of persuading them of the immense satisfaction they will experience through being a Lion.
My 3 main aims for the rest of this lionistic year, in addition to ensuring there is a robust and efficient training programme for those embarking on the ladder leading to the role of District Governor, are:

· To discuss with District Coordinators their District’s Leadership Goals and what progress is being made to achieve them as the year unfolds.

· To help prepare the Multiple District and the individual Districts  to face the challenges which redistricting will bring about
· To work closely with Membership and Service to ensure a coherent approach to the concept of Global Action Teams is developed and communicated to Lions throughout the Multiple District.
If any Lion, or Club, has specific concerns about Leadership problems or requires some advice or suggestions as to how to move their Club forward, please contact your District Coordinator or me via ldcc@lionsclubs.co
Yours in lionism,

David Merchant
